Dear Starting Point Church,

This past month, I had the opportunity to begin training top level leaders chosen for a special pilot project within the Navigators with the **ministry vision to make one million new disciples within the next decade**. This group is tasked with learning a more effective approach to achieve this goal. The Navigators' ministry started in 1933 and comprises 4,600 missionaries in 102 countries. Their effectiveness in making disciples is evident; however, they **turned to New Generations to learn how to make** "**multiplying" disciples who eventually form new churches.**

It is a real honor to coach and train key leaders from such an amazing ministry. **Their huge impact over the years on college campuses, military bases, prisons, churches, and hard to reach places is unprecedented.** We are excited to see everything that God does in and through this group of individuals who will ultimately be tasked with training others within the Navigator ministry.

What's New With Us?

We have to admit that when we first learned that we were going to be grandparents it came as a shock. "Are we really entering into this season of life...are we really that old?" But now after experiencing the joy of Truett and Rylann, we can't wait for our third one to arrive. It could happen any day, and we know that Joy is more ready than ever to be relieved from the discomfort of pregnancy. Please join us in prayer for a healthy mom and baby.

Phoenix Underground

Last month, we told you a little about the launch of the Phoenix Underground. It finally happened....and, we now have a network of nearly twenty "everyday missionaries" who we are working with to reach neighborhoods and some of the hard to reach places in the greater Phoenix area. This initiative was birthed as a result of seeing Disciple Making Movements all over the world consisting of 100's of thousands new Christ followers. We began to dream about God doing the same thing in our city. We also began to believe we would need to adopt the same habits and practices as our brothers and sisters overseas if we wanted to see the same result. This is what inspired us to start the Phoenix Underground Network. You can find out more about it at www.phxunderground.org.

Thank you for your ongoing prayers and support!

David & Lissa